

REFERRAL NUMBER 2013-03

For Public Notice via Internet
REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978 
Title of Proposal:
Big Hill Enhanced Development Project
Proponent:

Crocodile Gold Corporation
Description of Project:

Crocodile Gold Corporation proposes to develop an open cut gold mine along the Big Hill ridge, to the north-east of Stawell township in western Victoria. The mine would be located on a 36 hectare site within the existing Stawell Gold Mines (SGM) licence boundary, on partially cleared land adjacent to the existing underground mine. Existing residential areas abut the project site. The infrastructure for the current underground mine (i.e. processing plant, tailings storage, SGM water storages, offices and workshop) is located in close proximity to the central business area of Stawell, and would be utilised by the project.  
The project would involve the extraction of 2.3 million tonnes of gold ore by open pit mining methods from the proposed North and South pits. Ore would be trucked via existing internal roads to the SGM processing plant. Tailings from ore processing would be disposed of at the existing tailings storage facility. Waste rock generated from the project would be temporarily stored on an adjacent 6 hectares of disturbed land and used to progressively backfill the voids with the intention of re-establishing the Big Hill ridge topography. 

Decision:

The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is required for the proposed Big Hill Enhanced Development Project, as described in the referral accepted on           4 February 2013.
Reasons for Decision:

1. An Assessment under the Environment Effects Act 1978 of a previous open cut mine proposal at Big Hill concluded that it should not be approved because of the potential for various significant environmental effects.  
2. Although the current proposal would have lesser effects on biodiversity and public safety hazards than the previous proposal, it does have the potential for significant environmental effects on the air quality, amenity and social well-being of the areas of Stawell adjacent to the proposed open cut mine.  There is also the potential for effects on cultural heritage and landscape values.
3. An EES process would enable an effective assessment of the potentially significant adverse effects of the project, including whether they are able to be adequately avoided, mitigated or compensated.  It would also enable effective public input, including for scoping of the required investigations and the review of the assessment documentation.  

Date of Decision:
23 April 2013
